
 18

1600 Floribunda Ave, Hillsborough, CA 94010  •  www.HillsboroughBeautificationFoundation.org

1600 Floribunda Ave
Hillsborough, CA 94010

H I L L S B O R O U G H 
BEAUTIFICATION FOUNDATION

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
BURLINGAME, CA

PERMIT NO. 22

Don’t Miss HBF’s Celebrate May! 2021 Drawing
This year, our annual fundraising event, Celebrate May!, is taking the form of 
a wonderful drawing.  Sign-up for our mailing list and be automatically entered 
into a special drawing for either an elegant multi-colored pearl necklace from 
Steiner’s Jewelry or a bounty of daffodil bulbs.  Mailing list sign-up and 
donation information is available at hillsboroughbeautificationfoundation.org. 
Drawing to be held on May 31; winners notified by e-mail.
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We hope that you and yours have stayed safe and healthy this past year. Hillsborough 
Beautification Foundation reimagined our typical year to continue to positively 

impact our lovely town during this past year. As you peruse the photographs and updates in 
this newsletter, we hope you agree that we have succeeded.

As an organization, we embraced our mission of “Enhancing the beauty of our public 
landscape, encouraging community engagement and civic pride” with creativity and 
enthusiasm, seeking to bring our community together in new and meaningful ways. Our 
virtual Veterans Day Celebration was viewed by more than 700 people and included 
an in-depth interview with resident and World War II veteran, Edward Medzian. We 
transformed Light Up The Town into a joyful drive-thru celebration. Neighbors started 
at our festively decorated Town Hall and paraded to two decorated islands where we 
gave out candy canes and hot cocoa to more than 400 families. This Spring, we will be 
reimagining Celebrate May!, our only annual fundraising event, with a wonderful 
drawing and we are hopeful that the community will respond enthusiastically. 

The preservation of more than 145 completed projects has been on display this Spring. 
The hundreds of daffodils planted annually by HBF have been blooming since February 
and the newly renovated Crossroads Park has opened to the public. As you walk around 
Town, look for the new HBF signs placed at sites we have beautified and improved. The 
tax-deductible donations received from you, our generous community, fund new projects 
and preserve our completed projects. We are grateful to you for your ongoing commitment 
to HBF. Thank you. We hope to see you in person soon!

Enhancing the beauty of our public landscape,  
encouraging community engagement and civic pride

A Reimagined Year
Spring blooms at South School
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HBF Honors Longtime Supporters, John and Sue Carver
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Hillsborough Beautification 
Foundation would like to highlight 
a longtime supporter and founding 
member, John Carver. John and Sue 
Carver became Founding Friends of 
HBF in 1999 and have been generous 
contributors for 21 years. John 
joined the Board of Trustees in 2008 
with the encouragement of his wife, 
Sue, who was an avid gardener and 
because he loves what HBF does for 
the community. John served on the 
Development Committee, the Open 
Space Committee and as Secretary 
of the Board from 2009-2012. He 
has lived in Hillsborough since 1940. 
Remembering the Town before 
HBF, John is overwhelmed by the 
improvements made by HBF and as a 
result, HBF is his favorite charity. He 
enjoys attending HBF events such as 
Veteran’s Day Ceremony and Light Up 
the Town and has made many great 
friends working with HBF. 

John and Sue were the first 
members of the Daffodil Legacy 
Society, HBF’s planned giving 
program. The Carvers made a planned 
giving commitment to HBF because they 
appreciate all the improvements HBF 
has made over the years. John has said, 
“I am proud to be one of the founding 
members of the Daffodil Legacy Society. 

I did not hesitate to include HBF in my 
estate plan because my wife, Sue, and 
I experienced the many benefits HBF 
brings to our Hillsborough community. 
HBF plays an important role, 
beautifying our Town and bringing 
our residents together. I am honored 
to have part of my legacy connected to 
HBF and to help ensure that HBF is 
able to continue its wonderful work for 
generations to come”. John looks forward 
to the time when we can all be together 
again, celebrating at Town Hall.

The Hillsborough Beautification 
Foundation would like to thank John 
for the many years of support that he 
and Sue have given to our work and  
our community! 

Floribunda Avenue at Walnut Avenue
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Harvest Garden Growing Strong
HBF’s Harvest Garden provided a wonderful way for a small team 
of interns, community members and a committed team of Master 
Gardeners to spend last summer during the pandemic. While long-time 
recipient of our harvest, CALL Primrose, was unable to accept our 

donations this past year, we were able to connect with a new organization, GROW 
San Mateo, and redirected our harvest to Samaritan House’s Food Pharmacy 
program. GROW San Mateo (www.growsanmateo.org), a small, but highly effective 
non-profit, has been actively collecting produce from community gardens throughout 
the immediate area for over a year and partnering with the Samaritan House Food 
Pharmacy to address food insecurity in the local underserved community.

HBF is thrilled to be in partnership with GROW San Mateo and we’ve been able to 
learn more about food needs in our community and adjust our Harvest Garden growing 
patterns accordingly. Moving into spring and summer, we are planning our planting 
around what the clients at the Food Pharmacy are most inclined to eat. This includes 
peppers, tomatoes, cucumbers, chayote, potatoes and a variety of herbs. As part of our 
goal to feed those most impacted by the COVID19 pandemic, HBF/Harvest Garden 
has also partnered with Hillsborough Helping to collect fresh home-grown 
produce at the local donation stations in Town. If you have a bounty of fruits on your 
trees, please consider donating your excess at the collection sites on Tuesdays 9am-
1pm. Please donate only home-grown, not overripe produce. We would be pleased to 
answer any questions about the Harvest Garden. Please contact Khristine Holterman 
at Khristine@holterman.net or 650-218-0559 or Lisa Avallone at LisaAvallone@
comcast.net. Thank you for your support of HBF’s Harvest Garden.

How Can You Help?
If you would like to volunteer in the Harvest Garden or sponsor a garden 
bed, please contact Khristine or Lisa. Garden workshops will begin in May, 
as permitted by COVID19 restrictions, and volunteers will be welcome with 
advance sign-ups. Garden bed sponsorships are $250 annually and a popular 
way to contribute to the Garden



 4  5 5

Hillsborough Beautification Foundation 2020 Donors

GIANT  
SEQUOIAS  
($5,000 and above)
Sam and Ann Ginn
Hoefer Family
Lincoln C. Howell and Barbara 
  J. Bissell-Howell
Maryellie and Rupert Johnson
Grace and Steven Voorhis

TOWERING  
REDWOODS  
($3,000 - $4,999)
Anonymous
Stefanie and Kevin Egan
Kathleen Egan and Rod 
  Ferguson
Stuart and Diana Stark
Lynda and John Marren
Carole Middleton
Kelly and J.P. Scandalios
Angelika and Nurik Sultan

MIGHTY  
OAKS  
($1,000 - $2,999)
AA Batarse Foundation
Hillsborough Garden Crafters
Bill and Cathy Anderson
Eileen and Ralph Battat
Phyllis and Scott Bedford
Rita Foegal Bell
Mary Ellen and Tom 
  Benninger
Annie and Jay Benton
Gus and Kay Benz
Amy and Carter Bick
Wendy and Charles Bolton
Kelly and Mark Bradley

Jennifer and David Bressie
Curtis and Carolyn Brown
Lindsey and John Bruel
Jill and Rod Burns
Ruth and Jeremy Burton
James L. and Letetia Callinan
John Carver
Shawn Christianson and 
  Philip McLeod 
Barbara and Jim Curry
Julia and Jim Davidson
Maureen and John Del Santo
Hilary and Mark Desrosiers
Ron and Sandra Duncanson
Patrick and Barb Fallon
Georgeann R. Fannon
Nancy and Hal Fick
John and Jill Flynn
Freitag Family Charitable Fund
Don and Laura Geddis
Robert and Bonnie Gerlach
Ann and Daniel Girard
Bonnie and Mel Goldman
Joanne Goldstein
Lennie and Peter Gotcher
Marritje and Jamie Greene
Mitch Griffin and Susan 
  Longar
Ken and Kathy Hao
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Hazelrig
An Huang Chen
Elizabeth and Zachary Hulsey
Cristina and Charles Johnson 
  Foundation
Stephanie Judah and Christy 
  Neidig
Christopher and Carol Kalb
Nicole and Robert Keller
Mary and Matt Kircher

Richard and Nancy Koch
Mary Jo and Dick Kovacevich
Jeff and Christine Krolik
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lawson
Heidi and Jay Leupp
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. Lynch
Merrill L. Magowan
Astrid and Joseph McVeigh
Mr. Fred A. Middleton
John and Kathryn Milligan
Jim and Fan Moberg
Sascha and Michelle Mornell
Janet Morris
Hiroyasu and Harumi Nakano
Christy Neidig
Libby and Bill O’Leary
Melissa and Erik Olson
Sandy S. Onderdonk
Melinda Osterloh
Bruce and Sandra Papenhause
Mr. and Mrs. Rajesh Parekh
Richard Paterson
Hope and Stephen Pilch
Cathy and Mike Podell
Angela and Dennis Polk
Anthony and Agatha Precourt
Jill and Tom Pulley
Paul and Barbara Regan
Lilli Rey
Virginia and Ross Roberts
Yannick and Paul Rochester
Martha and Greg Ryan
Karim and Roberta Salma 
  Family Fund
Elizabeth Schenk
Robert Schonfeld
Mary Alice Scott
Mike and Courtney Selfridge
Michael and Shauna Stark
Judy Swanson
Ernest and Christina Tan
Tenenbaum Family
Sheila and George Tichy
Stephanie and Eric Tilenius
BeBe and Roger Trinkner
Jennifer and Ted Ullyot
Ruth J. Wisnom
Diana and Terry Witzel

MAPLES ($500 - $999)
Hillsborough Garden Club
William and Alberta Aldinger
Jim and Marianne Arbeed
Jeanne and William Barulich
Linda and A.J. Batt
Maggie, Tom and Mike Blumberg
Tom and Terri Boesch

Ridgeway and Culebra Island
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Jim and Julie Borden
David and Carol David 
  Buoncristiani
Gladys A. Callan
Susan Campbell
Bob and Kathy Ceremsak
Mei and Herald Chen
Jim and Amy Conn
Linda and Dan Cooperman
Carolyn and CJ Daley
Susanne and Jim Dern
Brian and Jennifer Desler
Megan and Rich Dioli
Sally Farr
Robert and Susan Fisher
Bobbie and Jamie Gates
Aaron and Krista Giovara
Dean Hafeman and Evelyn 
  Mc Gown
Mr. Marc Haugen and  
  Ms. Jill Goldring
Margaret and Ralph Ho
Jane and David Jackson
Wendy and Andrew Klein
Tom and Liza Layman
Ann Azama and Randy Lee
Mark D. and Suzy T. Lester
Harriet and Howard Love
Joan S. Lyche
Tom and Cathy Maloney
Peter and Jeanne Mandell
Corinne and Larry Marcus
Lori and David Marquardt
Jenny Mc Call

Tom and Hilary Mc Mahon
James and Sally Meakin
Keara and Ross Meyercord
Mr. and Mrs. Steve R. Miranda
Eric and Kristi Nyhus
Dorothy G. Palmisano
Frank and Sandy Peale
Jane and Mike Pharr
Margi and Tom Power
Lindsay and Alex Ramsay
Jacob and Maria Elena Ratinoff 
  Foundaton Fund
Jackson Schultz
Dave and Marcy Segre
Laura and Nicholas Severino
Kate and Kip Sheeline
Susan K. Stevens
Richard S. Taylor
Deniz and Lissa Teoman
Ann and Tim van Oppen
Linda Vaughn
Deanna and Charlie Verhoeven
Wanek Family Charitable Fund 
Ed and Kris Willig
Bebelu and Mike Wishart
Charles and Lin Woodruff
Kieran and Marie Woods

STONEPINES ($100 - $499)
Chick and Laurie Adams
Zabrina and Craig Adas
Lisa Avallone and Michael Aguiar
Adam Ahlbach and Eric Haist
Matthew and Penny Alexander

John R. Badertscher
Haitham and Linda Ballout
Kathleen Baruh
Pauline Bauer
Anne and Nick Baxter
Pauline and John Beare
Tierney and Jon Beizer
Mari and Jim Benton
Jan and Dennis Berkowitz
Bern Family Charitable Fund
Christina and George Berridge
Jeff and Miyo Better
Rohit and Shalini Bhagat
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Bieber
Tom Blake and Jackie Stahl
Suzanne and Peter Boutin
Todd and Jan Bower
Liana and Jeff Brady
Elaine and Harry Breeze
Carole and David Brooks
Suzanne E. Bryan
William W. Budge
Greg and Janet Buncke
Chris and Tina Butler
Cindy and Bob Chase
Sylvia Chen
Huachen and Martha Chen
June Chen
George and Angeli Cheng
Dan Clarke and Maureen Laney
Elaine and George Cohen
Brian Coleman
Sean Collins
Susan and Bob Comartin
Josh Cooperman and Patricia 
  Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Corey
Patrick and Trina Coyne
Patti Crisafi
Erica Damelio
Barbara and Richard Dedo
Raffi Deirmendjian and Bahrig 
  Mikaelian
David Jeffrey and Smornrat 
  Demanes
Kelli Denning 
Anthony and Karla Di Luzio
David A. and Helen L. Dichek
Carol and Michael Dollinger
Jane Donahue
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Duffell
Lorri and Alex Dyner
Robert F. and Andrea A. Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Elfving
Florence Fang
Dr. and Mrs. J.R. Joseph Ficarra
Richard and Janice Fiore

Hillsborough Beautification Foundation 2020 Donors

 

Jo Ann Wall 
All of us at HBF extend the most heartfelt appreciation to 
Jo Ann Wall upon her retirement.  Jo Ann has graciously 
served HBF as an administrator since 2004. Over these 17 
years Jo Ann has responded to the needs of our volunteers 
and worked as a partner with HBF. Her flawless behind 
the scenes execution was incredibly helpful to the HBF 
Board and Committee members, adding value and reducing 
stress! When asked about her plans for retirement, Jo Ann 
noted that she is “looking forward to spending time with 
John, her husband of 45 years, and traveling.” We will miss 
Jo Ann and wish her the very best in this next chapter. 
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Pamela and John Fitzgerald
Stephanie and John Flynn
Michelle Fowler
Daniel and Melinda Friedeberg
Tom and Carolyn Friel
Marie G. Frykberg
Annette Regis Gershen
Ruth and James Glick
Carol Karp and Victor Glushko
Leslie and Jay Goldstein
Carl Goldstone
Sheila and Alan Gordon
Louise Gray
Ann and Jason Green
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Griffith
Janelle and Michael Grimes
Sher Amos-Grosser and Adam 
  Grosser
Nancy Haber
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Hamilton
Melissa and Sam Hamilton
Kathryn and Gregory J. 
  Hampton
Tony and Anne Hannon
Betsy and Stephen Hawley
Martha P. Hazelrig
John Hecht
Vicky and William J. Heron, Jr.
Jill and Brian Hetherington
The Hollingsworth Family
Dave and Marleen Hood
Kimberly and Peter Hooker
Tracy and Christian Huebner
Susan B. Huetteman
Dr. and Mrs. James L. 
  Hutchinson
Marshall and Becka Hydorn
Carolyn and Mike Irvine
Andrew Iwach, M.D.
Allison and Brian Jacobs
Simona and Orion Jankowski
Leslie and Xavier Jimenez
WDG Family Foundation
Jonathan Joseph and Lynne 
  Esselstein
Louise Karr
Kendra and Tom Kasten
Robert and Orene Kearn
Kearns Family
Richard and Lisa Kelaita
Dr. and Mrs. Tony Kir
Jim and Diane Klein
Eva and Richard Klein
Chris and Stephanie Kruse
Alice Kubler
Richard and Barbara 
  Kuersteiner
Tirzah Lassahn

Mr. and Mrs. R. Lazarus
Mr. and Mrs. Kwan M. Lee
Drs. Larry and Gerry Lenhart
Robert and Mary Litterman
Terry Sprague and Steve 
  Livingston
Chemi and Joe Lo
Erica and Bill Long
Guy and Anne Longworth
Vicky and Todd Lowdon
Sarena Lubarsky
Rhonda and John Luongo
Ron and Natalie Lynch
Matt and Anne Lynde
Janet and Jim Mac Gregor
Angus and Virginia Mac Lean
Kevin and Mairin Macaluso
Nancy M. Malaspina
Ann and Ron Malouf
Philip and Nancy Mancini
Susan and David Mawdsley
Laurie and Laurence May
Richard and Corinne 
  Mc Donald
Charlotte and Jeff Mc Fadden
Daniel and Nancy Mc Farland
John R. and Mary L. Mc Gee
Amy and Rob Mc Hugh
Mrs. Shirley Meister
Greg and Sue Mendell
Jan and John Mendez
Sue and Ken Merrill
Roger and Martha Mertz
Lisa and John Miller
Katharine Moore
Tom and Kitty Mullooly
Brian and Linda Murphy
Linh and Duane Musfelt
Minton J. Newell
Cynthia and James Newman
Elisa and John Noonan
Martha and PJ Nora

Patrick and Angela O’Connor
Lea and Allen Orwitz
Betsy and Bill Pace
Jen and Vic Parker
Patricia and Chris Pascoe
Toni Passalacqua Bones
Helen E. Pearse
Jeffrey Pfeffer and Kathleen 
  Fowler
Christina Pietro
Marjorie B. Pilz
Dr. Norman Plotkin
Christopher and Catherine 
  Polizzi
Gerald F. Preiner
Gary and Arline Radine
Larry and Susan Raffo
Mark and Leslie Ragsdale
Dr. and Mrs. Chip Ramsay
John S. and Judith Renard
Marci and Jim Riley
Shelley Rintala
Holly and Mark Rockwood
Ken and Jill Roost
Carol and Jerry Rosenblatt
The Roslanskys
Alvin L. Royse
Chick and Rick Runkel
Drs. Sharon Safrin and Daniel 
  Polite
Jennifer and Riyad Salma
Gwendy and Anthony 
  Scampavia
Elliot  and Jennifer Schaffer
Harvey Schmit
Florette Schwartz
Ann F. Scott
Donna and Ralph Seligman
Selna Family
Peg and Marsh Shambarger
Claire Sheehan
Esther and Barry Sherman
Leo and Andre Simone
Mark Sinclair
The Sinclair Family
Claudia Smay
Bruce and Gayle Snyder
Hilary and John Somorjai
Hilary Spencer
Barbara Spielberg
Michele Freed and Gary 
  Sprague
Stephen and Susy Star
Thomas B. and Kathryn R. 
  Stucker
Lisa and Ron Sturzenegger
Paul and Vesna Swartz
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Sydorak

Hillsborough Beautification Foundation 2020 Donors

Gingerbread House,  
Light Up The Town
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Nancy L. Tateosian
Brad and Ellen Tham
Tom and Stella Thompson
Dennis and Lorraine Tom
Richard W. Traxler
Michelle and Dennis Trimble
Carol True
Christina and Doug Tudor
Phyllis Turpen
Eugene and Susan Vlahos
Ginny and George  Wailes
Kelli Walker
Judy and Bob Waterman
Peter and Pam Webb
Norm and Joyce Weil
Sibylle Whittam
Sharon Wienbar
Alice and John Wilson
John and Carol Wilson
Jennifer and Ted Yamagishi
Wendy Yeh

Julius Young and Barbara Soong
Sheila Brutoco Young
Arthur and Sylvia Zanello

SEEDLINGS (up to $100)
Anonymous
Mrs. Lloyd W. Aubry
Susan and Gordon Bardet
Jonathan D. and Roberta L. 
  Brown
Dr. Kungta K. Chow and Mrs. 
  Helen T. Chow
Mike D’Arcy and Eileen Barry
Ruth Ann Dunn
James and Sheila Felker
Bonnie Fought and Jon Garber
Lynn Harman
Norman and Esther Harris
Stephen and Cathy Imbler
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas I. Lee 
  USMC (Ret.)
Sharon Macauley
Marilyn and Charles Meier
Dr. Victoria Moore
Michael Rocha and Christina 
  Ching
Robert and Momoe Sasaki
Alfred C. Schmidt
Roberta and Richard 
  Sherwood

Donald C. Smith
Peter Stansky
Mark and Kaity Tragoutsis
Jane A. Williams

2020 HARVEST GARDEN BED 
DONORS
Hillsborough Garden Club
Hillsborough Garden Crafters
Chick and Laurie Adams
Jim and Julie Borden
Barbara and Jim Curry
Lennie and Peter Gotcher
Tracy and Christian Huebner
Maryellie and Rupert Johnson
Nicole and Robert Keller
Katharine Moore
Angela and Dennis Polk
Yannick and Paul Rochester
Mark Sinclair
Ruth J. Wisnom

WE THANK YOU, our generous donors,  

for your continued support.

We have made every effort to list each 

name correctly and we apologize for any 

errors or omissions. 

Please send corrections to: typing2@

pacbell.net or 650-829-5159

Hillsborough Beautification 
Foundation 2020 Donors

TOWERING  
REDWOODS  
($3,000 - $4,999)
Lynda and John Marren

MIGHTY  
OAKS  
($1,000 - $2,999)
Eric and Donna Abrahamson
Cathy and Duncan Beardsley
Dr. Sophie Cole
Hilary and Mark Desrosiers
John and Jill Flynn
Khristine and Gordon 
  Holterman
Elizabeth and Zachary Hulsey
Mrs. William Margaretten
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
  Mirsepahi
Jim and Fan Moberg

Hiroyasu and Harumi 
  Nakano
Christy and Bill Neidig
Martha and Greg Ryan
Mary Alice Scott
Jennifer and Ted Ullyot

MAPLES ($500 - $999)
Alex and Pete Caban
Brian and Jennifer Desler
Stacey and Ted Dobos
Renee and Thomas 
   Fitzpatrick
Kaarin Hardy
Liz and Josh Kahn
Dr. and Mrs. Al 
  Ghamgosar
Mr. and Mrs. David  
  Schemel
Richard S. Taylor

STONEPINES ($100 - $499)
Adam Ahlbach and Eric Haist
Christina Berridge
Candyce Blanchard
Cindy and Bob Chase
Mike and Marie Chuang
Don and Laura Geddis
Laura and Brian Higgins
Marshall and Becka Hydorn
Keith Gray and Jordan Koppl
Peggy and Richard Mc Laughlin
John and Shealagh Meehan
Elisa and John Noonan
Larry and Susan Raffo
Gale Winningham

SEEDLINGS (up to $100)
Dr. Kungta K. Chow and Mrs. 
  Helen T. Chow
Ruth Ann Dunn

Hillsborough Beautification Foundation  
2021 Donors through March 31, 2021
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Daffodils at New Place Island


